Town of Sutton
Sewer Commission Meeting

August13;201H4-
Jung i, 2oy

Members Present: Larry Wiersina
Neal Crites
James F. Dwyer
Donald Obuchowski
Amanda Perreault

The meeting was opened at 4:05 P.M. by Larry Wiersma.
The first order of business was to review and approve the minutes of 4-10-2014; Larry motioned to move the

approval of the minutes. James moved the motion. Passes 3-0.

The next order of business was the commissioner’s review on the sewer bylaws. Neal strongly recommended
that the Sutton-Millbury municipal agreement discussion be waived at this time as they are not able to make any
changes on the signed document. He stated that recommendations can take place but no physical changes can be
made. The board was in agreement.

The next order of business was finalizing the bylaws. Donald recommended finalizing the bylaw’s due to the
bylaw committee meeting tomorrow night. James stated that he believes there are many grammatical mistakes
and does not feel ready to finalize the bylaw. James gave a hand-out on his personal views and stated he would
like them to be reviewed and taken into consideration before finalizing the bylaws. James also stated various
ssonal recommendations to be added to the bylaws. Neal made a motion to move forward not referencing the
IMA, which is not currently in the bylaws, and no reference to split systems between Manchaug and
Wilkinsonville for rate structure. Anything that needs to be defined needs to be approved by the bylaw
committee or attorneys. And finally the committee’s duties and responsibilities be added to the bylaws. A few
footnotes and grammatical errors need to be changed before the bylaw committee as well. Motion seconded by
Larry. Motion passed 2-1(James voted against).
James stated that he will be attending the town bylaw meeting tomorrow night as a private citizen, not as a
sewer commissioner, to discuss his personal views and recommendations.

Next order of business: correspondence and old business.
e An abatement on a sewer bill due to a wrong reading from the water company. The
abatement will need to be signed at the next sewer commissioners meeting.
New Business: ,
e The sewer commissioner meetings will be held on the second Wednesday of each month.
The sewer clerk will call the sewer commissioners the first of the month to make sure they
will be able to attend the meetings and reschedule if need be.
o The commissioners discussed various topics for future sewer commissioner meetings.
Larry motioned to adjourn. Neal seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 6:15 P.M.
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